Dear Andrew

Thank you for your request for correspondence between our Chief Executive, Mayor and Water Holdings CHB directors covering the period from the 30/06/2018 to the 31/05/2019.

In 2018 Water Holdings CHB Limited were formed and purchased the IP associated with the Ruataniwha Water Storage Scheme. Discussions commenced on how Central Hawke’s Bay District Council could work with Water Holdings CHB Limited, as well as other strategic stakeholders to explore and support Water Security initiatives in Central Hawke’s Bay. 

The Tukituki Water Taskforce was formed between Hawke’s Bay Regional Council and Central Hawke’s Bay District Council in August 2018. The aim of the taskforce was together with a broad representative of stakeholders work to determine collaborative solutions to water security. This forum has been attended by Central Hawke’s Bay District Council and Water Holdings Limited as well as other stakeholders including Forest and Bird, Hawke’s Bay Regional Council, Te Taiwhenua o Tamatea, Fish and Game and others. Minutes for these meetings have not been included in this response. Please advise whether you would like to submit a request for these minutes. 

In addition to Water Holdings CHB Limited role in this forum, Council also began discussion with Water Holdings Limited CHB on two additional actions: 

1. Proposal for financial support for Water Holdings CHB Limited from Central Hawke’s Bay District Council
1. Assistance with development of application to Provincial Growth Fund 

While this request provides the emails and information requested, it is worth noting that a number of initial discussions took place face-to-face. Please advise whether you would like details of meeting dates and attendees and we can do the work to access this information. 

Attached is the correspondence you have requested.
[bookmark: _GoBack]You will note that we have removed some of the information contained within the emails as follows:

· The name of our IT staff member who provided the emails from our archives
· The name of a member of the public who sought information about the suspensory loan as part of the Annual Plan consultation
· The email addresses of the directors and shareholders of Water Holdings CHB

This information is withheld under s 7(2)(a) of the Local Government Official Information Act 1987 where withholding is necessary to protect privacy.

Additionally we have withheld the detailed breakdown of the Water Holdings CHB budget provided to Monique Davidson.  We consider that providing it would likely prejudice the commercial position of Water Holdings CHB.  This is in line with s 7(2)(b)(ii) of the Act.

If you do not feel that we have responded to your request appropriately you have the right to seek review by the Ombudsman.

Regards
Leigh Collecutt
Governance and Support Officer

